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The Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad Yahuza 
Bello said Bayero University was ready to work with the 
Chartered Institute of Bankers of Nigeria (CIBN) to 
ensure Nigeria get qualified people that will work in the 
Banks of the country.

Professor Yahuza Bello disclosed this when the 
President of the Chartered Institute of Bankers of 
Nigeria paid him a courtesy visit in his office on 

st
Wednesday, 21  March, 2018.

He said even though it was recently that the University 
had gotten a separate department of Banking and 
Finance, the University has produced many Bankers 
who read courses like Accounting, Economics or 
Business Administration and other Banking related 
courses.

Vice Chancellor said the University had created 
International Institute of Islamic Banking and Finance 
(IIIBF) in 2012 in its effort to encourage and develop 
non- interest Banking most especially in the Northern 
part of this country.

On the Chartered Institute of Bankers of Nigeria, the 
Vice Chancellor commended its effort in ensuring only 
qualified persons work in Nigeria's Banks. He promised 
that the University would do everything humanly 
possible to ensure the Institute achieve the desired goal.

On his part, the President of the Chartered Institute of 
Nigeria, Dr. Segun Ajibola, commended Bayero 
University for its contribution towards the development 
of Banking and Finance not only in the country but in the 
whole world. He said if the University and the Institute 
joined hands together, Nigeria would have enough 
qualified people that will work in the country's Banks.

One of the duties of the Institute, according to him, is to 
enforce that only people that are members of the 
institute, work in the banks of the country. He said very 
soon the Institute would see to the removal of its non-
members who work in Nigerian Banks.

Dr. Segun called on the University to collaborate with 
the institute in the airing of the institute's flagship radio 
programme “You and Your Banker” on the University's 
radio station.    

BUK to Partner With CIBN in Promoting Banking 
Industry in Nigeria – Vice Chancellor By Abubakar Yusuf 

President of CIBN, Dr. Segun Ajibola (centre) handing over books to VC, Prof. M. Y. Bello (2nd left) as donation to the University 
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Bayero University has restated its determination 
to produce students with high sense of value, 
responsibility, diligence, hard work and 

character in learning and research, the Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello has said.

Speaking at the matriculation ceremony of the newly 
stadmitted students on Tuesday, 21  March, 2018 at Musa 

Abdullahi Auditorium, the Vice Chancellor who was 
represented by Deputy Vice Chancellor 
(Admin), Professor Adamu Idris Tanko, 
congratulated the matriculating students for 
gaining admission, disclosing that about 
70,000 candidates applied through UTME 
and Direct Entry and only 8,699, which is 
about 11%, were successful.  “You must 
therefore, do everything humanly possible to 
justify this confidence by abiding by the 
school rules and regulations at all times”.

The Vice Chancellor urged the students to 
work hard and stay clear of any social vices, 
in order to help them excel in their studies and 
be models of learning.  The students were 
administered oaths and were finally absorbed 
into the university community. 

Each student signed an undertaking form to abide by the 
rules and regulations of the university.

BUK Matriculates 8699 Students
By Rabi’u M. Sagir 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello, has approved the appointment of the following Heads of 
Departments.

The letters of appointment signed by the Registrar, Fatima Binta Mohammed, indicate that all the appointments are 
for two years.  The names of the newly appointed heads are as follows:

Appointment of the Heads of Departments  

S/N NAME APPOINTMENT  Departments  EFFECTIVE DATE  

1 Dr. Idris Sulaiman Abubakar  Appointed Head of Department  Obstetrics and Gynaecology  26th  March, 2018  

2 Dr. Lofty -John Chukwuemeka 
Anyanwu 

Appointed Head of Department  Surgery  26th  March, 2018  

3 Dr. Sadiq Usman Garba  Appointed Head of Department  Anaesthesiology and Intensive Care  26th  March, 2018  

4 Dr. Olagoke Olorunleke 
Ifatimehin 

Appointed Head of Department  Theatre and Performing Arts  1st  April, 2018  
 

 

1. Cerebral Spinal Meningitis (CSM) is most often 
caused by the bacteria Neisseria Meningitides.

2. Bacterial meningitis is an infection of the meninges, 
the thin covering of the brain and spinal cord.

3. Bacterial meningitis is very common during dry 
season.

4. The bacteria are transmitted from person to person 
through droplets of respiratory or throat secretions 
from carriers.  Close and prolonged contact such as 
kissing, sneezing or coughing on someone, or living in 
close quarters (such as dormitory, sharing eating or 
drinking utensils) with an infected person (a carrier) – 
facilitates the spread of the disease.

5. The most common symptoms are a stiff neck, high 
fever, sensitivity to light, confusion, headaches and 
vomiting.

6. Avoid overcrowding in residential houses, public 
transport systems, working places, barracks, camps, 
schools, places of worship, places of leisure and 
indeed any public or residential gathering.

7. Ensure personal hygiene and also reduce or eliminate 
direct contact by discouraging overcrowding.

8. Moreover, seek immediate care if you or someone in 

your family has meningitis symptoms mentioned 

above.

University Health Service
Health Advise on Cerebral Spinal Meningitis (CSM)

A cross section of students during  the matriculation ceremony 
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The Directorate for Research, Innovation and 
Partnership wishes to announce the commencement and 
Call for Entries of the 2018 competition’s of the Nigeria 
prize for science.  This year's competition theme is 
“Innovations in Electric Power Solutions”.  The Nigeria 
Prize for Science aims to encourage and reward 
excellence in scientific research and Innovations that 
help to solve a pre-identified Nigerian problem.  The 
prize worth $100,000 (One hundred thousand dollars) is 
awarded annually.

This is, therefore, to invite applications for the award 
from interested faculty and students of the university 
who are involved in research on energy solutions of the 
related field.

thThe deadline for application is 25  May, 2018.  For 
further information please visit the Nigeria LNG 
Limited website ( ).www.nigeriaing.com

Winners will be announced in October and presented to 
the public at a later date.

The Nigeria Prize for Science 2018 (call for entries)

I, Haruna Aliyu, SSANU CHAIRMAN, on behalf of 
myself and members of my family  wish to express our 
profound appreciation to the members of the University 
community, who personally came to commiserate  with 
us over the unfortunate fire inferno in my residence at 

thOld Campus residential quarters on Friday, 9  March, 
2018.

In particular, our special appreciation goes to the 
University Management led by the Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello; the DVC 
Administration, Professor Adamu Idris Tanko; DVC 
Academics, Professor Sagir Abbas Adamu; the 
Registrar, Hajia Fatima Binta Mohammed; University 
Librarian, Dr. Musa A. Auyo and the University Bursar, 
Alhaji  Suleiman Muhammad  Bello; all the Deans, 

Directors and Heads of Departments and others too 
numerous to mention who personally visited to 
commiserate with us over the incident. We are indeed 
very grateful.

I wish to equally extend my appreciation to the 
leadership and members of our great Unions, the Senior 
Staff Association of Nigerian Universities (SSANU); 
Academic Staff Union of Universities (ASUU); 
National Association Academic Technologists (NAAT) 
and Non-Academic Staff Union (NASU) as well as the 
entire staff and members of the University community 
who found time to come, phone or pray for us over the 
inferno. We pray to Allah SWT to reward you 
abundantly and may He replenish what was lost. May 
Allah bless you all.

Appreciation from SSANU Chairman, Alh. Haruna Aliyu

I, Dr. Mainasara Yakubu Kurfi of the Department of 
Mass Communication, on behalf of myself and the 
members of my family, wish to express my profound 
appreciation to the members of the University 
community who attended the funeral prayer or  came to 
condole and sympathize with us over the death of my 
daughter, Nana Fatima, who died on Wednesday, 21st 
March, 2018 at Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital, Kano 
after a protracted illness.

In particular, our special appreciation goes to the Vice 
Chancellor Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello, the 
DVC (Academic) Professor Sagir Abbas Adamu; DVC 
(Administration) Professor Adamu Idris Tanko; The 

Registrar, Hajiya Fatima Binta Mohammed; University 
Librarian, Dr. Musa A. Auyo and the Bursar Alhaji  
Suleiman Muhammad  Bello, who personally attended 
the funeral prayer and/or visited us to console. We are 
indeed very grateful.

I wish to equally extend my appreciation to Malam 
Sheriff Ahmed of the Registrar's office, all the Deans, 
Directors and Heads of Departments as well as the entire 
members of the University community too numerous to 
mention for their condolences and prayers over the great 
loss. We pray to Allah SWT to reward you abundantly 
and grant the deceased Jannatal Firdaus. May Allah 
bless you all.

Appreciation from Dr. Mainasara Yakubu Kurfi Over the Death of his Daughter

Malam Kabiru A. Sagagi of the University Health Services 
nvites the general public and the University Community to 
the Wedding Fatiha of his son:  

Yusuf Kabiru A Sagagi with Saudat Ibrahim Yusuf 
th

Date: Friday, 30  March, 2018
Time: 1:30pm after Juma’at Mosque

Venue: Al-muntada Juma’at Mosque (Sheikh Jafar 
Mosque Dorayi)
 Sharfaddeen Safiyanu Idris & Nabila Sunusi Yahaya 

Date: Saturday, 31st March, 2018
Time: 11:00am
Venue: Central Mosque Old Campus, BUK

Wedding FatihaYusuf  
Saudat&

Sharfaddeen
Nabila&

http://www.nigeriaing.com
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